MINUTES

BOOTHBAY HARBOR

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

 MARCH 26, 2018

ATTENDING:

Denise Griffin, Vice Chair




Mike Tomko

Trisha Warren

Wendy Wolf, Chair
NOT PRESENT:

Russ Hoffman

Public Hearing to discuss warrant articles for town meeting.
Public hearing meeting opened at 6:00 PM.

Public input---Mike Elkins, Coastal shipping, asked for clarification on ordinance change article 22.  He expressed concern regarding the 2000 s/f size requirement for business uses being proposed.  (Currently the ordinance is 10,000 s/f).  His concern was that it should be even smaller.

Bill Hamblen, Planning Board Chairman was available to field the question.  Discussion ensued on how that number was derived and that it was to promote economic develop0ment going forward with the less restrictive ordinance.

Public input---Ken Rayle, Sweet Bay and Footbridge shop, also expressed that he believed that the 2000 s/f requirement was still too large and restrictive.

Bill Hamblen responded to Ken’s concerns as well. It was explained that future discussions with the Planning board were always an option but this ordinance wording was set for the May town meeting.  Other proposals could be made at future town meetings if required.

Public input---Lynn Seitzer, Joy to the Wind gallery also expressed that she felt that the dimensional requirements should be even less that 2000 s/f.

Both men seemed relieved to learn that this ordinance change did not apply to existing businesses such as theirs but would apply to new businesses or changes of use going forward after town meeting approval.
Public hearing closed at 6:30 PM.

(TW)

In addition to these typed minutes, video recordings of all Selectmen’s meetings are available to be viewed at BRCTV and audio recordings are available to be listened to at the Boothbay Harbor Town Office. 
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